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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:    The Honorable Phil Mendelson 

   Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 

 

FROM:    Glen Lee 

   Chief Financial Officer 

 

DATE:    September 30, 2024 

 

SUBJECT:  Fiscal Impact Statement – Joseph P. Yeldell Plaza Designation Act of 

2024 

 

REFERENCE:  Bill 25-748, Draft Committee Print as provided to the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on September 24, 2024 

 
 
Conclusion 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2025 through fiscal year 2028 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.  
 
Background 
 
Joseph P. Yeldell was a math teacher at Coolidge High School who was appointed to the city council 
by President Lyndon B. Johnson in 1967. After serving on the city council, Yeldell worked for Mayors 
Walter Washington and Marion Barry. Yeldell ran the District’s Department of Human Resources, 
Office of Emergency Preparedness, and Department of Employment services. He also served as 
assistant city administrator and was a general assistant to the mayor. Mr. Yeldell died on April 15, 
2013.  
 
The bill symbolically designates North Portal Drive, N.W. between Tamarack Street, N.W. and 16th 
Street, N.W. as Joseph P. Yeldell Plaza.  
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2025 through fiscal year 2028 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill. The District Department of Transportation (DDOT) will fabricate and install two 
signs to symbolically designate the roadway as Joseph P. Yeldell Plaza. The signs will cost $380 and 
DDOT can absorb the cost within its existing budgeted resources.  


